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Year 9 to 11 Exams 
This week, students in Years 9, 10 and 11 have been undertaking 

exams in all their subjects. These exams will count towards their 

end of semester assessment, but more importantly, are an  

opportunity to practice preparing and undertaking an exam which they will have to do in later 

years of schooling, and most probably, if they continue into further education. Good exam 

preparation is a skill that can be taught and learnt, and I encourage all students to reflect on 

what they did well and what they could do better in preparation for each of their exams next 

semester.  

Year 12 GAT 
Next Thursday (15th June), all students undertaking a Year 12 subject are required to  

undertake the General Achievement Test. This year is the first year that students undertaking 

the old VCAL certificate (this is the final year) or the new VCE Vocational Major will also 

have to undertake the test. This year the test is in two parts. The first, which all students  

undertake, focuses on basic literacy and numeracy skills. The second part, which is only  

undertaken by VCE students, focuses more on general knowledge. These tests are very  

important for all students – for VCAL or VM students it can determine overall pass or fail of 

the certificate - and for VCE students, can help influence their final scores. 

LMR Cross Country 
On Tuesday, we hosted schools from east of Bendigo to the west of Mildura for the Loddon 

Mallee Region Zone Cross Country at Lord Nelson Park. In what many could possibly describe 

as perfect Cross Country weather conditions (cool and misty rain), our competitors took to the 

track and gave it their all. Our Under 16 girls’ team of Abby Weir, Ada Buenaventura and  

Sophie O’Donnell, came in second place, just missing out on an invitation to the State  

competition – a fantastic effort. Thanks to Mr. Knight for his organisation of the entire event 

and to Mr. Mac, Miss. G and Mr. Cornwell for helping as well. We had some Year 8 students 

helping on checkpoints who also did a great job on the day. Thanks also to Stacey Wandel and 

to Kim Birthisel and everyone else who was able to help in the canteen. This is an important 

event for us in terms of fundraising, especially for ‘out of town’ money – so thanks again to 

everyone for your help and support. 

Victorian Government Schools Principal’s Conference 
On Monday, Miss. Brown and I attended the State School Principal’s conference where we got 
to hear from a range of keynote speakers and from other schools and networks regarding their 
journeys and learnings. One of the focuses for one of the sessions was regarding Principal 

Health and Wellbeing and it was a very insightful and impactful session.  On Tuesday, school 
visits were organised, and we joined staff from the St. Arnaud Primary school to visit       
Docklands Primary School, which opened its doors in 2020 – the year the pandemic first hit. 

Principal’s Report 
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Buildings Update 
Things may have appeared to have slowed down a bit on the site, 

but there is a lot of preparation work required before the first 

pouring of the footings and slab, which will hopefully happen 

next week. The pipework for the toilets and changerooms is well underway and again, this 

gives a clearer indication of how close the end of the building will be to the current BER. 

King’s Birthday Holiday 
Just a reminder that next Monday – 12th June - is a Public Holiday for the King’s Birthday (the 

first King’s Birthday since 1951!) so no students or staff are expected at school.   

Start of Semester 2 
Next Tuesday, following the long weekend, students will begin their Semester 2 timetable and 

classes. While for most students this will mean very little or no change, the new timetable 
should be available on Compass nearing the end of the long weekend. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 12th June – Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday, 13th June – MND Ice Bucket Challenge and Semester 2 Classes Begin 

Thursday, 15th June – General Achievement Test (GAT) 
Friday, 16th June – Try a VET Day 

Friday, 23rd June – Last Day Term 2 – 2.00pm finish 
Monday, 10th July – First Day Term 3 

 
 
 
Tony Hand 

Principal 

       
 

 

Principal’s Report 
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School Attendance Information 
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 LMR Cross Country 
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Big Freeze 9 at the St Arnaud Secondary College 

 

This year, the SRC will be hosting The Big Freeze - a fight Motor Neurone Disease 
event - for students and staff on Tuesday, 13th of June (the day after the King's 

Birthday). Some staff and students have volunteered to be a part of the Ice  
Bucket Challenge, and we would love to have more volunteers.  

 
The Big Freeze is in its 9th consecutive year and raises vital funds for MND to help 

eradicate it. It is an insidious disease without any effective treatment or cure. 
But over the past seven years, FightMND has been able to make real change. 

They have invested over $69.3M in research that is beginning to show real  
promise, and thus it is important for us to continue supporting this cause. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

MND Big Freeze — Ice Bucket Challenge 
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In Week 6 Term 2, the students were cooking for a SAC (School    
Assessed Coursework). Each student chose between three possible 
lists of ingredients, to cook a meal for a male, female or child. The  

ingredients provided were meat and vegetables, with one also          
including pasta. It was then up to the student to produce a healthy 
meal. They could use anything from the pantry for flavouring. The 

students were also required to cook everything on their own, with no 
assistance with preparation, cooking or cleaning up afterwards. After 

the meal was created and eaten, they were required to look at the 
healthy eating guide to assess if it adequately met the requirements. 

This finishes off Unit 3 practical assessment; the theory has also 
been completed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yr. 12 Food Studies 
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On Wednesday last week, the Year 10 Personal Development Skills students ran 
activities for the Year 7 class. The PDS students had to plan an activity and 
write instructions to tell the students the rules and concepts of the activity.  
 
Oscar and Caidon ran a ‘Tug of War’ activity first up, which the Year 7s really got 
into. They had matches against themselves, then boy’s vs girls, then Year 7s v Yr. 
10s (the 10s being at a great disadvantage only  
having 6 students compared to 15 Year 7s). Thanks 
to Mr. Knight for buying a new Tug of War rope. 
 
The next activity was run by Fraser and Kynan who 
taught the students how to play the football game of 
‘Squares’. Everyone participated in the 3 matches 
held, either marking or kicking the football.  
 
The last activity was a game called ‘Jacob’s Ladder’ 
which was taught by Tom and Blayne. This activity required the students, when 
their number was called, to jump over the legs of the other students (which 
looked like a ladder) and run down to two cones then back over the legs to their 
place on the ladder. 
 
All students enjoyed the activities, and the Year 10 students learned some good 
leadership skills and built on their confidence. 
 

 

Yr. 10 Personal Development Class 
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SRC — Sausage Sizzle 
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What: Rainbow Ready Roadmap Practical Workshop (Wycheproof) 
Where: The Supper Room, Wycheproof Town Hall, 367 Broadway, Wycheproof VIC 
3527 
When: 1:00-4:30pm, Thursday 15th June 2023 
 
You’re invited to this workshop to: 

- find out more about the Rainbow Ready Roadmap and how you can use it locally. 
- assessing how ready local spaces, settings and your community are for LGBTIQ+ 

inclusion; and, 
- practically work through a basic, evidence-based action plan template for 

LGBTIQ+ inclusion. 
 
The Rainbow Ready Roadmap resource builds on the rural and regional LGBTIQ+ 
Equality Roadshow and Regional Communities of LGBTIQ+ Practice that have been 
happening across Victoria since 2016. 
  
The Rainbow Ready Roadmap has a set of tools, including a checklist and  
assessment tool, so that people in their region, town, organisation or group can  
assess what needs to happen so they are even more welcoming and inclusive of 
LGBTIQ+ people.  There’s also guides for everyday settings and everything you’ll 
need to create a local LGBTIQ+ action plan. 
  

For more information: https://www.vic.gov.au/rainbow-ready-roadmap 
  
The workshop will be conducted by Daniel Witthaus from Rural Pride Australia, which 
has partnered the Commissioners for LGBTIQ+ Communities and State Government 
to deliver the LGBTIQ+ Equality Roadshow, Regional Communities of LGBTIQ+  
Practice and Rainbow Ready Roadmap pilot series. 
 
 
Workshop Agenda 
1:00-2:00pm:  Community Snapshot 
Rainbow Ready Roadmap 101 and Assessment: 
Getting Started 
 
2:15-3:15pm:  Roadmap Assessment:   
Comprehensive Roadmap Action Planning: Getting 
Started 
 
3:30-4:30pm:  Roadmap Action Planning:  
Comprehensive Roadmap Community Inclusion 
Planning Networking 

Rainbow Roadmap Practical Workshop 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Frainbow-ready-roadmap&data=05%7C01%7Celisha.odonnell%40education.vic.gov.au%7C69a8660670474c64b2a108db5ac397cd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638203568430175983%7
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Winter is fast approaching !!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Why not purchase one of our school beanies… 
 

 
 

School Beanies For Sale 
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St. Arnaud Secondary College's new music 
room is set up and ready to go! Instruments 

are on the racks, guitars are plugged into their 
amps and drums sets are ready to roll.   

 
Instrumental lessons are free at our college 

and places are filling up fast. Get your  
permission forms in quick to secure your place 

in 2023's music program! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Music 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

 We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and 

Practice Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every  Tuesday once again this 

year. This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see Mrs. 

Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Career Opportunity 
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 Careers & Pathways 



 19 

 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Free Goddess Tickets for Teens!!  
 

 Under 16s can now access free tickets to ACMI’s Melbourne 
Winter Masterpieces exhibition Goddess: Power, Glamour, 

Rebellion. ACMI has also announced a new program of  
Goddess events including after-dark series Goddess Nights, 

as well as new music and movie events.  
 

As well as announcing the exhibition will be free for Under-16s, 
ACMI has revealed a new suite of Goddess programming,  
including School Holiday Drop-in Workshops between  
26th June – 7th July, that will feature creative and crafty  

workshops to design characters inspired by kids’ favourite film 
and TV stars. 

ACMI has also added two more Goddess Nights live late-night 
events on 27th July and 28th September, in addition to the  

already successful 25th May event. 
 

https://creative.vic.gov.au/news/2023/free-tickets-for- 
under-16s-as-acmis-goddess-continues-its-reign 

 

Health & Wellbeing 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreative.vic.gov.au%2Fnews%2F2023%2Ffree-tickets-for-under-16s-as-acmis-goddess-continues-its-reign&data=05%7C01%7CElisha.ODonnell%40education.vic.gov.au%7C946612fc6b79491f10c408db623edc35%7Cd9
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School Holiday Activities 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 

Stacey’s Monday Canteen Special 
 

No Monday Special due to 
the King’s Public Holiday  

See you all on Tuesday 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

June Mon 12th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 13th MND Big Freeze Ice Bucket Challenge 

Semester 2 classes begin 

 Thurs 15th GAT 

 Fri 16th VET Try Day 

 Tues 20th Yr. 10-12 Wimmera Careers Expo 

 Wed 21st MIPS 

 Fri 23rd SRC — Sausage Sizzle @ Lunch 

Last Day of Term 2 — 2.00pm finish 

July Mon 10th Term 3 Begins 

 Thurs 13th SSV XC 

August Tues 1st NCD Athletics 

 Wed 2nd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Fri 4th Maths Competition 

 Mon 7th  VSSS 4th Dance Rehearsal @ St. Arnaud Stadium 

 Mon 14th Science Week Starts 

 Tues-Wed 15th-16th Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education  

 Wed 16th Yr. 8’s NCTTC Try Day — Charlton 

 Thurs 17th NWZ Shoot 

 Thurs 24th VET NCTTC First Aid 

 Fri 25th Wear It Purple Day 

 Tues 29th Yr. 12 Biology—Ecolinc Excursion 

September Mon 4th State Shoot 

 Thurs 7th VSSS Dance Rehearsal — Melbourne 

 Sat  9th VSSS Dance Concert — Melbourne 


